
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
 

TO: Jackie Brown, Director 
 PHED Committee 
 
FROM: Barbara J. Stone, Administrator 
 Board of Appeals 
 
DATE: September 27, 2021 
 
RE: Legislative Referral – CB-086-2021 
 
 The following comments have been generated from the Board of Appeals regarding CB-086-21.   
 
 The Board of Appeals would like to note that it has historically operated for well over 75 years 
with three experienced members and has never had any issues regarding having a quorum to conduct 
the business of the Board.  
 
 The Board is somewhat concerned that additional members may unnecessarily lengthen the time in 
which decisions are determined as a body and may needlessly increase the workload for the current 
staff of only three (3) without any benefit.   
 
 We do understand that the dates in the proposed bill will need to be corrected at time of committee. 
 

 


